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MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 11 March 2021 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Jimmy Gill(JG), Marilyn Irving(MI), Violet Rooke(VR), Juna Sathian (JS), Ann Keenan (AK) and Lee Stott (LS)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Heather Miller – Engie 

Newcastle City Councillor Linda Hobson
Dr Dave Webb, Senior Lecturer in Planning at Newcastle University 
Georgiana Varna – Newcastle University
Debbie Playford – Resident 

This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

27/21.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillors Lorraine Birkett and Irene Teasdale.
28/21. Declaration of Interests
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 

· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· Juna Sathian – Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
· Ann Keenan – Volunteer for NCAT and Credit Union 
29/21. Engie Update 

Heather Miller from Engie updated the Community Council regarding progress of the Roundhill Avenue site.  HM confirmed that they had 13 properties left to handover and the final snagging lists were being prepared to enable this to happen.

There was a top coat of tarmac to be laid on the outer road.  It would have also been noticeable that there were less vehicles in and around the site as the site was coming to a close.

Paths and internal roads were still to be completed.  There was still some landscaping to do but as this work was seasonal Engie would be back to do this when the time was right.

Despite the schools going back and an additional presence of traffic at school times there had been no complaints to the site.  It was also noted that the Community Council had also not received any complaints.  This was welcomed as a good thing.

Site cabins had been removed and this area was being used for parking and the last flat to be handed over was being used as the site office.

JG raised an issue regarding parking but it was recognised that this was those living on the new estate and not those working from there.

The Clerk raised the issue of how Engie had dealt with the issue of grit bins in the past.  HM confirmed that they had never really had to deal with the issue of who would supply them as the Council in whichever area they had been working in had always provided them up until recently when they had had to replace some that had gone missing but no one knew where to so Engie had replaced as a good will gesture.
As the site was nearly complete, this would be Engie’s final update.  The Chair thanked Heather for attending on a monthly basis and providing an update and for the swift dealing of any complaints that were raised.
30/21. Presentation by Dr David Webb (Senior Lecturer in Planning at Newcastle University) 
The Chair welcomed Dr Webb and his colleague Georgiana Varna from Newcastle University.  DW had come to talk to the Community Council about project he had been involved in with his students and a conversation that he had had with Community Councillor Juna Sathian around the plight of the Blakelaw Shopping Centre.  DW talked about his experience Planning Aid Task Force who he had worked with in others areas and it had been thought it may be that the Task Force would be able to support a project in relation to the shops.
MI commented that one of the major problems with the shopping area was the large groups of youths that hung around there.

There was general discussion around the area and how it looked.  A resident informed the meeting that the Police camera had been moved so they were able to view the centre, it was hoped that they would be able to monitor ASB further.

The Red Hut site was also touched upon however it was confirmed that Tolent were leading on the redevelopment of this site.
DW asked the Community Council what the vision for the Shopping Centre was.  LH confirmed that there were no plans for the area currently.  Community Councillors were asked to consider what they would like to see in the area and it may be possible to start a consultation with residents sin the area using the students DW worked with.

It was noted that the Legion Club was again in a state of disrepair.  The Clerk confirmed that she would contact Planning Enforcement again and report the matter.

After some further general discussion it was agreed that DW and GV would discuss the area further and come back to the Community Council with ideas.
31/21. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising
The minutes of the meeting held on the 18 February 2021 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

32/21. Police Update 

Unfortunately, Michael our Community PCSO is unable to attend these meetings as the Police ICT does not support Zoom.

There appeared to be an increase in Police presence in and around the shopping centre.
There had been a noticeable increase in the use of off-road motorbikes in area.  The Police were trying to deal with these incidents but it was important that residents continued to report.
The ASB being reported on the City Edge estate continued to cause concern but JS did comment that the Police were still dealing with the issues and complaints had become less.

There was a brief discussion around the issues there had been around grit bins and LH commented she had dealt with these types of issues before and to let her know if Barrett Homes would not address the matter. 
33/21. Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update
Newcastle City Councillor Linda Hobson provided the Community Council with updates in relation to the below:-

Blakelaw Park

There was no specific update however the Community Council had recently met with the City Council who had provided a thorough update and they had agreed to provide a piece for the up and coming newsletter.

Bins Update 

LH confirmed that replacement bins took up to 40 days and NOT 40 days to replace.  It appeared that the wrong information had been given out recently.

Bins had also been missed from the schedule on the new Roundhill site but this had now been added to the schedule and wouldn’t be missed again. 

Low Traffic Neighbourhoods

LH updated the Community Council regarding a pilot scheme that was going to be trialled outside of schools across the City.  The Clerk mentioned that she had been talking to a member of the City Council’s Road Safety Team and it appeared that schools within the area were not taking up the offer of advice and guidance.

Elections 

LH confirmed that plans were well underway for a COVID safe Election.  They had not been knocking on doors but instead contacting residents via telephone.
34/21. Grant Applications 

There were no applications for grant funding.
35/21. Chairs Report 
The Chair commented that most of his update was already on the agenda and had been discussed.
The Wellbeing Coaching qualification was being finalised and both Community Councillors and residents would be asked if they wanted to take part. 

All correspondence and planning applications had been sent as they had been received to Community Councillors.

36/21. Sub-Groups
Communications Group – The newsletter was well underway.  Following discussions with Newcastle City Council regarding the Blakelaw Park and the Low Traffic Neighbourhoods, they had agreed to provide information for the newsletter.  If there was anything further to be added it would need to be send through asap.
It was agreed that an Easter competition would be ran with a decorated egg and easter bonnet being the focus.

Environmental Group – Various projects were discussed together with a number of complaints that had been received regarding litter in the park and 
Refuge collections being scattered across the ground.
Employment Group – This group meets 3 times per year however the Chair and Clerk maintain regular contact.
37/21. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 19 February 2021 – 11 March 2021

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £26,061.54







Total

  
£26,561.54

Less: Payments;
Helen Richardson – March 2021 Salary 



£909.12

HMRC – March 2021





£352.46

Curry’s – March 2021





£5.00









Total
£1266.58

Credits

Interest







£0.71




Closing balance as at 11 March 2021 (account 2)

£24,795.67

Closing balance as at 11 March 2021 (account 1)
 
£500.00
Members agreed the above financial statement.

38/21. Any Other Other Business 

None
39/21. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 8 April 2021 at 6.30pm via Zoom.
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